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Dear Brother in Christ, 
 
I write today to provide you with updates and will continue to share with you 
information as needed. 

Liturgical Guidelines for Distribution of Ashes on Ash Wednesday 2022 
 
Since Covid-19 continues to impact communities within the archdiocese and 
throughout the country, the method for distributing ashes on Ash Wednesday is 
left to the discretion of the pastor. The safety of those present should guide the 
decision. 
 
The pastor may choose to apply ashes in the customary manner by applying them 
to one’s forehead or he may choose to sprinkle the ashes on the top of one’s head 
as was done in 2021 to limit contact with the Faithful. 
 
If there are further questions, please contact the Director of the Office of Worship 
at JohnstonT@adw.org. 
 
Barracuda Quarantine Operations for Priest ADW.ORG Email Accounts 
 
As the IT Team continues our effort to reduce unwanted Junk Mail delivered to 
our inboxes, we have made a few improvements to help you manage your 
quarantine inbox more effectively.   
 
Effective immediately, you can now click on the link in your Barracuda quarantine 
notice and be logged directly into the quarantine inbox. Please note, by clicking 
on these links, you will not be required to enter a username and password. In 
addition, this change will make managing the quarantine inbox for shared 
mailboxes easier.  
 
Lastly, we enabled a feature to allow you to customize your Barracuda quarantine 
notification schedule. For more information about customizing your notification 
schedule, please reference the informative “How To” video below:  
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https://web.microsoftstream.com/video/4643cf50-d53b-4a0e-9009-
d7924a302c98 
 
If you have an additional question about these features, please contact the 
Helpdesk by email at it@adw.org.  
 
Employee Retention Credit  
 
The Employee Retention Credit (ERC) was created by the March 2020 
Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security Act (CARES Act) and allows 
employers to claim a 50% credit for wages and health benefits paid during the 
applicable eligibility period. The maximum credit, per employee, for 2020 is 
$5,000. The CARES Act required employers to choose between the ERC or 
payroll protection loan benefits (PPP). The December 2020 Consolidated 
Appropriations Act (CAA) extended the availability of the ERC through June 2021, 
and for 2021, increases the credit from 50% to 70% up to a maximum of $10,000 
of applicable wages and health benefits per quarter. The CAA also opens up the 
ERC to employers who have received PPP, as long as the ERC is not used for 
wages or health benefits covered by the forgiven PPP loan. The March 2021 
American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) extends and expands the ERC while the 
November 2021 Infrastructure Innovation and Jobs Act concluded the ERC 
program as of September 30, 2021. The maximum credit, per employee, for 2021 
is $7,000 per quarter (or $21,000 depending on the applicable eligibility 
period). While the ERC is no longer an active program, eligible employers are 
able to claim the ERC through an amended tax return (Form 941X) with a due 
date of filing the amended return of three years from the initial due date of Form 
941.   

Employers are eligible for the ERC by (1) showing a drop in gross receipts of 50% 
during 2020 or 20% during 2021; or by (2) demonstrating that they were fully or 
partially suspended by a government order during any quarter of the year the 
employer is claiming the ERC. All of our locations would qualify as having been 
fully or partially suspended by a government order, and many would also meet 
the drop in gross receipts requirement. 
 
We have been working with CliftonLarsonAllen (CLA), our auditors, who have 
assisted other dioceses with this credit, and who believe that our locations will 
qualify individually, rather than looking at the Archdiocese as a whole, which 
means that the ERC will be more lucrative for our parishes and schools than it 
would be if we were considered to be a single location. There is a risk in that the 
IRS may come back and look at this differently, which would result in our locations 
having to repay some or all of the credits received. However, CLA and their 
National Tax Office believe that there is strong support for our position. This 
position has also been reviewed internally and we also believe that this position 
is sound. 
 
Since our payroll is centralized, there will be almost no work required from the 
individual parishes and schools – we will work directly with CLA and employees 
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in the HR department to pull all the information needed. We have run a preliminary 
estimate for our parishes for the first quarter of 2021 and the total estimate, net of 
CLA’s fees, was $11.8 million with parishes ranging from just under $1,000 to 
$586,000. In short, the higher the number of employees, the more credit that the 
parish will qualify to receive. CLA will charge us $200 per employee which works 
out to less than 5% of the total. We will be paying CLA but will bill the individual 
parishes for the fees after the credits are received. For parishes receiving a net 
benefit of less than $4,000, the Pastoral Center will pay the fees.  
 
As previously noted, the Pastoral Center personnel will provide all of the 
information needed to CLA for this to happen. However, as previously noted, 
there is the risk that the IRS comes back at a later date and challenges us. Similar 
to the PPP loans, there was always a risk that the SBA wouldn’t forgive the loans 
but we believed then, and now, that the risk is worth taking especially since the 
amounts to be received by our parishes is so large. However, if a parish wants to 
opt out and not receive the credit, the pastor must send an email by March 5, 
2022 to Adrienne Willich at willicha@adw.org and simply indicate that you don’t 
wish for your parish to participate. 
 
Finally, we are also in the process of reviewing the credit for parishes in 
2020. However, the review is complicated by the fact that wages have to be 
excluded from the time when the PPP loans were first received and the ten or 24 
week covered period selected by the parish. Based on selected testing we have 
performed, we believe that the available credit for 2020 will also be 
substantial. Finally, we are reviewing with CLA the feasibility of obtaining the 
credit for April and parts of May, when social distancing mandates were still being 
enforced.  
 
I know this may sound complicated. If you have questions or need additional 
information, CLA has scheduled three virtual meetings which you, or a staff or 
finance council member, can attend. The virtual meetings are currently scheduled 
for: 
 
Tuesday, March 1 at 8:30 am - - - Click here to join the meeting or call in 
(audio only) +1 929-229-5373,  Phone Conference ID: 345 796 407#  
 
Wednesday, March 2 at 1:00 pm - - - Click here to join the meeting or call in 
(audio only) +1 929-229-5373,  Phone Conference ID: 484 294 529#  
 
Thursday, March 3 at 6:30 pm - - - Click here to join the meeting or call in 
(audio only) +1 929-229-5373,  Phone Conference ID: 345 549 494#  
 
Remind the Faithful of Information on the Website 

The archdiocesan website is updated regularly. Please see adw.org/coronavirus for 
information related to the coronavirus, adw.org/live-streamed-masses-and-
prayers/ for a listing of live stream Masses and prayers, and 

mailto:willicha@adw.org
https://login.microsoftonline.com/common/oauth2/authorize?client_id=cf53fce8-def6-4aeb-8d30-b158e7b1cf83&response_mode=form_post&response_type=code+id_token&scope=openid+profile&state=OpenIdConnect.AuthenticationProperties%3dAQAAAAIAAAAJLnJlZGlyZWN0Wmh0dHBzOi8vd2ViLm1pY3Jvc29mdHN0cmVhbS5jb20vdmlkZW8vNDY0M2NmNTAtZDUzYi00YTBlLTkwMDktZDc5MjRhMzAyYzk4P25vU2lnblVwQ2hlY2s9MQhub25jZUtleZsBTXJubVl5UnJOM3l1QVJuQ2Z6Z3VYQzM4UG1BclQzVmtaNXY5X1owbzdycm1IN3NsZ0NjTzZ0a2tNNENkOWU5REZDc2dEakZiY1cwMEczZDlLRFdtNllfYjgyUEI1Tjg0ckJaWXZWNXFmY3hqaUxHUl9lLUxYZFA0ZnZmWF9LYjhrdGU0cjNFaldwWXFldjgtdDMzcTYxUWc5VFU&nonce=637801207221402344.ZTg1NjZjYzItZmE1ZS00MGViLThkNWMtMjJhYjkxYmVkOTRmNDUxZTJkNmYtNDU1OS00ZjU4LWI1MmUtMTk2OWRhNzE5Y2Vi&nonceKey=OpenIdConnect.nonce.%2bOZgKWJa4hqMUDBfhC%2b%2fxkZh3cmb%2fsYPX59Yh5PRcdI%3d&site_id=500453&redirect_uri=https%3a%2f%2fweb.microsoftstream.com%2f&post_logout_redirect_uri=https%3a%2f%2fproducts.office.com%2fmicrosoft-stream&msafed=0
tel:+19292295373,,345796407%23
https://teams.microsoft.com/dl/launcher/launcher.html?url=%2F_%23%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%3Ameeting_ZjNkYWQ1ODItMjliMi00ZjZlLTk4NWItOWJhMGI2MGQ2ZWY5%40thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%25227a8f9f32-e401-409d-b0b3-6a34d9fa6380%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%252234096142-6509-4f9c-a946-4f381bc46124%2522%257d%26anon%3Dtrue&type=meetup-join&deeplinkId=9892f19d-9109-4883-a09a-37b6813a6348&directDl=true&msLaunch=true&enableMobilePage=true&suppressPrompt=true
tel:+19292295373,,484294529%23
https://teams.microsoft.com/dl/launcher/launcher.html?url=%2F_%23%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%3Ameeting_NWQxMDQ0N2EtMjIxOC00ZGNhLTk3NDAtZGNlNzIzZTI5ZDRm%40thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%25227a8f9f32-e401-409d-b0b3-6a34d9fa6380%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%252234096142-6509-4f9c-a946-4f381bc46124%2522%257d%26anon%3Dtrue&type=meetup-join&deeplinkId=a3fe7f1e-b621-481d-86b2-f84b71e83bf4&directDl=true&msLaunch=true&enableMobilePage=true&suppressPrompt=true
tel:+19292295373,,345549494%23
https://adw.org/coronavirus/
https://adw.org/live-streamed-masses-and-prayers/
https://adw.org/live-streamed-masses-and-prayers/


 February 10, 2022 2:23 pm 

cathstan.org and elpreg.org for the Catholic Standard and the Spanish-language El 
Pregonero newspapers. 
 
As always, should you have questions or need assistance from my office and the 
Pastoral Center, please let us know.   
 
With gratitude for your priestly ministry, I am 
Sincerely in Christ, 
Very Reverend Daniel B. Carson 
Vicar General and Moderator of the Curia      
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